
Mosquito Control 
Policy and Procedure 

 
Introduction 
The City of Lake Butler is desirous of managing the mosquito population in its community and provide 
for the comfort, health and safety of its citizens.  By maintaining and creating an efficient and effective 
mosquito control management program, the City will have fewer mosquitos.   
 
The Policy acknowledges that the City won’t eliminate mosquitos but encourages the citizens to remove 
potential areas that make for a breeding ground, such as scrap tires and other standing bodies of water.     
 
Policy 
Mosquito control is a function of Public Works department.  A State of Florida license and the 
appropriate State Statutes will govern this operation.  The following will occur: 

1.  City of Lake Butler will spray for mosquitos will be as needed based on the advice of the 
Public Works Director and a letter of request from the City Manager. 

2. The following schedule as a minimum is recommended 
a. April 1st 
b. May 1st 
c. June 1st 
d. July 1st 
e. August 15th 
f. September 30th 
g. November 1st 

3. Public Works staff will provide the City service and will apply the necessary chemicals. 
4. For the retention ponds and other identifiable standing bodies of water a floating chemical 

block rather than spray will be used. 
5. The Public Works Director or his/her delegated staff member will attend the necessary 

training to become certified to apply the chemicals or to maintain their existing certificate.  
The certificate gives notice to the State of Florida the name of the person from the City of 
Lake Butler who is responsible for management of the program.   

6. Spraying will be determined by one of three methods as recommended by the State of 
Florida. 

a. Letter of request from the City Manager 
b. Scientific population count 
c.  Counting number of bites in a given period. 

7.  State of Florida Department of Agriculture requirements includes records maintenance, 
proper equipment and labeling of chemicals, and calibration of spray unit. 

 
 
 
Adopted 4/17/2018 
 
 
 


